
  BROOKLYN  PUBLIC  SCHOOL 

Your Local School by the Hawkesbury River 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

 

COVID 19 Update—Brooklyn Area 

NSW Health is reporting that fragments of the 

virus that cause COVID-19 have been detected at 

the Brooklyn sewerage treatment plant. The 

Brooklyn catchment serves about 1000 people, 

covering: 
 

 Dangar Island 

 Cowan  

 Brooklyn 

 Mooney Mooney, and 

 Cheerio Point 
 

NSW Health’s advice for everyone in these areas 

is to be especially vigilant for any cold like 

symptoms, get tested immediately if they appear 

and isolate until a negative result is received. 
 

If there are any further developments in this area, 

the End of Term Assembly may need to be 

cancelled.   
 

I would also like to take this opportunity to reiterate 

that it is imperative for anyone entering the school 

grounds to check in at the school office first.  

These are Department and NSW Health COVID 

requirements.  Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

COVID Symptoms and Absences 

In accordance with advice from NSW Health, 

parents and carers are reminded NOT to send 

children to school if they are unwell, even if they 

have the mildest cold or flu-like symptoms. 

Schools will make arrangements for any students 

showing any symptoms to be collected. NSW 

Health have requested that schools encourage 

anyone who has even the mildest cold or flu-like 

symptoms to arrange to be tested through their 

local medical practioner or one of the any COVID-

19 clinics. 
 

Symptoms include: 

• Sore or scratchy throat 

• Shortness of breath 

• Cough 

• Fever 

• Loss of smell/taste 
 

Students with cold or flu-like symptoms will need 

to provide a copy of a negative test result before 

being permitted to return to school. We ask you to 

please forward results to the school office at 

brooklyn-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Parents are reminded, that even with a 

negative COVID result, students should not 

return to school until they are symptom free 

for three days. 

 

Latest NSW Health Advice 

NSW Health has advised of further venues of 

concern, associated with confirmed cases of 

COVID-19. All staff, students and parents should 

regularly check the NSW Government COVID-19 

website for the venues and locations and adhere 

to advice where required. 

Tuesdays 7.45am Performance Band meets 

Thursdays 7.45am Senior Jazz Band meets 

Thursdays 8.15am Beginner Band meets 

Week 10 

Tues 22 Jun End of Term Assembly 

Thurs 24 Jun CAP Concert—3.30-4.30 Library 

Fri 25 Jun Last Day of Term 2 

Term 3 

Mon 12 Jul School Development Day—Staff only 

Tues 13 Jul Term 3 lessons begin for all students 

Thurs 15 Jul NAIDOC Day  
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https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19


Changes To Mask Wearing Restrictions 

NSW Health have advised that masks are 

mandatory on public transport in Greater Sydney 

and the Blue Mountains. This is now being 

extended to include the Wollongong and 

Shellharbour council areas from 4pm 21 June 

2021 until 12.01am Thursday 24 June, 2021. 
 

This applies to students aged 12 years and over, 

and staff when travelling to and from school and 

during school excursions by public transport or by 

chartered or private transport services. See 

the face mask rules for additional information. 

 

Toilet Upgrade 

I am very excited to announce that the toilet 

upgrade is now well underway. A temporary bank 

of toilets has been installed this week for the 

students to use and demolition inside the old toilet 

blocks has begun.  
 

The project should take approximately 5-6 weeks 

to complete. The students are very excited and I 

am sure are looking forward to new press button 

toilets and hand driers. 

End of Term Assembly 

The Term 2, End of Term Assembly will be held 

tomorrow, Tuesday 22nd June at 12:00pm. The 

assembly will take place outdoors under the 

Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA). Invited 

guests will need to view the assembly from under 

the large tree outside the administration building, 

spaced 1.5 meters apart, in order to adhere to 

current guidelines. Guests will not be able to 

mingle and must remain seated for the duration of 

the assembly.  Only one parent per family will be 

invited to attend the assembly.  

  

Should we experience bad weather, the assembly 

will go ahead in an alternate format indoors.  

Unfortunately, this will mean that parents/carers 

will no longer be able to attend.  If this is the case, 

we will notify families by Skool Loop and email by 

10.00am.  The event will then be recorded for 

families to view at a later date. 

 

Athletics Carnival 

Congratulations to our amazing Brooklyn Public 

School students who took part in the Athletics 

Carnival with Cowan Public School last 

Wednesday. The students enjoyed an action-

packed day where they all demonstrated 

respectful behaviour, participated with spirit and 

showed great sportsmanship. Students were very 

encouraging of each other which was great to 

see. 
 

In true Brooklyn style, the school community 

came together to support the students, help set 

up equipment, bake goods, run the canteen, as 

well as help to ensure the smooth running of 

activities.  
 

It was a great day and all students should be 

proud of their efforts. 
 

We look forward to seeing students represent 

BPS at the zone carnival in Term 3. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/covid-19-rules-nsw/face-mask-rules


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hot Potato 

Our band and choir students were lucky enough to 

be involved in an incredible day of music with the 

Hot Potato Band. The students took part in an 

interactive music workshop that was highly energic 

and engaging. The Hot Potato Band members 

encouraged students to think outside the box with 

music, got all students moving and viewing music 

and performance in a completely different way. 

The students also performed a concert with the 

Hot Potato Band, playing one of their original 

songs. All students involved had an amazing time 

and were left feeling very inspired! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Reporting to Parents 

Teachers continue to prepare the Semester 1 

reports for all students K-6. At Brooklyn PS our 

school reports provide information on what your 

child can do and their next steps in learning. 

Reports will also contain an ‘effort’ grade in all 

KLAs. It is important to acknowledge that a 

student may be putting in a huge amount of effort 

although their achievement grade may be lower; 

conversely, a student may not be applying 

themselves, taking risks or using feedback and 

although doing well, the teacher considers they 

could do even better. The report also outlines 

important dispositions to become self-regulated 

lifelong learners who can maintain positive 

relationships in the ‘social development’ and 

‘commitment to learning’ sections. Student 

Reports will be sent home to parents at the end of 

Week 10. 

 

Kelly Cartwright 

Principal 

 

 

Staffing 

This term we say farewell to two valued staff 

members. Miss Catherine Lee has done a fabulous 

job teaching 3/2T last year and 4/3/2L this year. We 

thank you Cat for all that you have done over this 

time. Your students will remember you fondly. 
 

Toni Kirk will also be returning to her substantive 

position from next term. We have enjoyed having 

Toni over the last two terms relieving in our SAM 

position. Brooklyn has benefited from your warm 

and welcoming smile at the front office every day. 

She has looked after and cared for all our students 

and families. Toni, we thank you.  
 

Recruitment is under way to fill these two positions 

and we look forward to welcoming new staff Week 

1 Term 3. 



  

 

What’s happening in 1/KW 

In mathematics, 1/KW have been investigating grouping objects, place value, halves and consolidating 
our counting skills. Students have participated in lots of hands-on learning activities, using objects to 
demonstrate their understanding. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In literacy, we have been working hard on our writing skills while investigating informative text types. 
Students have been learning to write sentences and paragraphs giving factual information about range 
of topics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While learning in science 1/KW had a great time making butter from cream. It was a fabulous team 
effort as we continued to shake the cream for 20 minutes until it changed into butter! 

1/KW Merit Awards Ariyah, Baxter, Aiva, 

  William 

 Student of the Week Frank, Belle 

4/3/2L Merit Awards Ethan, Charlotte G 

           Student of the Week Jarrah, Audrey 

6/5M Merit Awards Edie, Amelie 

 Student  of the Week Isaac, Alex, 

   Charlie  

Happy Birthday to Caleb, Ani 

 K-6  ASSEMBLY  -  11/6/21 



  

Community News                                                  DISCLAIMER  

We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school. While Brooklyn Public School is selective in the 
advertisements it runs, parents are advised to use their own discretion in supporting these services. 



  



  


